
The ‘Triple Lock’ guarantee was introduced by the UK coalition government in 2010 and was a guarantee to 
increase the state pension each year by the higher of inflation, average earnings or a minimum of 2.5%. 

This guarantee was to ensure that pensioners would not see their income reduced due to the gradual increase in 
the cost of living.   

As it stands, the Triple Lock has only been guaranteed until 2020 when subsequent administrations may call it into 
review    

 

  

 

The SPF was recently invited to attend a 
conference in London to discuss the priorities for 
pension policy in the UK and took the opportunity 
to arrange a meeting 
with the Chair of the 
proceedings and 
Shadow SNP Pensions 
spokesperson, Ian 
Blackford MP. to put 
forward the views of 
older people in Scotland. 

Although much of the 
proceedings on the day 
focused on quite 
technical discussions surrounding private 
pensions and the industry growth around these, 
the SPF Executive Committee felt it was 
important that the core issues for ordinary state 
pensioners should also be addressed in these 
discussions bearing in mind that the SPF exists 
solely to represent the interests of older people 
and, on this particular occasion, on state pension 
provision. 
 
During the discussion with Mr Blackford MP, 
Rose Jackson, SPF Chairperson, spoke out on 
the threat to the Triple Lock and to other universal 
age related pensioner benefits such as the winter 

fuel allowance.  Rose highlighted the fact that 
pensioner poverty is still a major issue for many 
older people across the UK and was one of the 

main reasons the Triple Lock 
system was first introduced.  The 
SPF felt it was also necessary for 
policy makers to bear in mind the 
long struggle to establish a caring, 
supportive state pension in the first 
instance. As it presently stands, 1 
in 7 pensioners (equating to 1.6 
million or 14% of all pensioners 
living in the UK) are still living in 
poverty with a further 1.2 million 
pensioners (just over 10% of UK 

pensioners) living just above the poverty line..  
 
The SPF argued that any threats to the future of 
the Triple Lock, based on at best uncertain 
forecasts, would of course impact most 
significantly on the poorest pensioners as would 
any ideas surrounding the discontinuance of age 
related universal benefits and moving these to a 
means tested system.  Statistics show that older 
people are less likely to claim means tested 
benefits and so any such moves in this direction 
would also impact significantly on younger 
generations and make them more likely to suffer 
from pensioner poverty in their later years. 
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The SPF have launched a campaign through 38 Degrees calling for support on our petition to Westminster 
government on the need for a single tier living pension for all pensioners set above the UK poverty level. 

https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/a-single-tier-pension-for-all-pensioners?just_launched=true 
Please see our website and social media pages for more details 

 

 

https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/a-single-tier-pension-for-all-pensioners?just_launched=true


 

In November 2016, 
representatives from the 
SPF attended the Scottish 
Government National 
Conference on Funeral 
Poverty.  Delegates 
listened to contributions 
from Fraser Sutherland of 
Citizens Advice Scotland 
and Dr Kate Woodthorpe of 
Bath University and there 
were some very interesting 
case studies discussed during the question and 
answer session from the floor, with one in 
particular being that a pensioner had to put 
himself into debt of over £4000 to bury his son as 
his grandson, who was next of kin, was on a zero 
hours contract and was therefore ineligible to 
apply for a funeral grant. 

The afternoon session took the form of a series of 
workshops where delegates from campaigning 
groups, older people’s organisations, funeral 
directors and representatives from local 
authorities discussed ways of ensuring that the 
cost of basic funerals were more affordable and 
looked at ways of trying to standardise costs 

across all local authorities.  

During evidence we gave to the 
Social Security Committee in 
Autumn 2016, the SPF asked the 
Scottish Government to consider 
introducing measures to help 
standardise funeral costs in 
Scotland to ensure that all people 
can have dignity in death, not just 
those who can afford the inflated 
costs being charged by some local 

authorities and private providers of funeral 
services. We also highlighted the fact  that recent 
research from Citizens Advice Scotland revealed 
that the cost of burials varied by as much as 
£2091 between different council areas, while the 
cost of cremations varied by up to £378 between 
different crematoriums with several areas of 
Scotland  having the highest rates for funeral 
costs across the UK.   

The SPF also have a representative on the 
Scottish Working Group on Funeral Poverty which 
takes place  regularly to discuss the issues raised 
at the conference as well as findings from the 
recent social security consultation.

Since our last newsletter, there have been two 
further meetings of the Scottish Government 
Cross Party Group on Older People, Age and 
Ageing, convened  by 
Sandra White MSP.  
The main purpose of the 
group is to address the 
rights and needs of 
older people, bringing 
together organisations 
interested in promoting 
older people’s interests 
and acting as a direct link to government and 
drawing their attention to  the many issues facing 
older people in Scotland.  Recent issues 
discussed have been the Scottish Government’s 

draft National Health and Social Care Standards 
and the Social Security consultations.  As well as 
this here have been several presentations 

including one from Richard 
Baker of Age Scotland who 
discussed the issues 
surrounding early stage 
dementia and another from Dr. 
Alan J. Gow of Heriot Watt 
University who discussed his 
project ‘What Keeps You 
Sharp?’ looking at the changes 

in thinking skills as people get older. 

The next meeting is scheduled for April 2017 
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Just a Reminder!! Are You Entitled to a Tax Rebate? 
If you are married (or you have a civil partner) and one of you pays no income tax, then you may be entitled to an 
income tax rebate (assuming your spouse has a taxable income below £43,000). If the three conditions listed apply 
to you, then you should claim the marriage allowance. The lower income spouse transfers £1,100 unused personal 
tax allowance (10% of the personal allowance) to the other, saving them £220 this tax year. This will increase to 
£230 for the tax year 2017 – 2018, since the personal allowance rises to £11,500. 
You can claim on line -go to gov.uk and search “marriage allowance” or call 0300 200330. Telephoning will take 
longer than going on line but we appreciate that not everyone has access to a computer. Believe it or not, 

approximately 3 million couples have not claimed this entitlement.  Make sure you’re not one of them. 
Maureen Gardner, Individual Pensioner Member 

Older People, Loneliness and Isolation 
Too many older people across Scotland are experiencing loneliness and isolation so much so that it has 
become the new cancer of our generation.  Many years ago, no one spoke about cancer now it would 
seem that no one talks about being lonely or feeling isolated.  At one time, families all lived within 
walking distance of their parents and grandparents but now families are scattered all over the world with 
the average distance children live from their ageing parents is 97 miles.  There are organisations who can 
help these lonely people but more must be done within society to help publicise their existence. 
 
Many older people used to meet at the local post office when drawing their pensions but even this has 
changed dramatically with post offices serving the community being closed down. 
 
Here at Glasgow Old People’s Welfare Association we want to help end this social ill for older people and 
if you live in the Glasgow area please contact us on 0141 221 9924 and we will ensure that you are 
welcomed into our communities where you can enjoy new friendships and will be assured that this help 
will always be there for you and you can pass on this support to others. 
 

Sheena Glass, Chief Executive, GOPWA 
 
 
 

The SPF have recently been granted funding from the Scottish Government to carry out a 
specific project looking at loneliness and isolation when considering the transition from 
working life into retirement. 
 
We will be delivering a programme of public meetings in Scotland over the coming months 
asking for your views, so please come along and have your say. 
 
We will also publicise our events through our networks and future publications and nformation 

will also be posted via our social media and website pages. 

Unite Glasgow Retired Members Branch holds a Union 
Song Club on the 3

rd
 Thursday of every month from 12.30-

2.30pm in the downstairs lounge of the Rhoderick Dhu, 
Waterloo Street, Glasgow.  It is free to attend although 
donations can be made to help with running costs The 
songs are mainly linked to the trade union and labour 
movement and a songbook has been produced which 
costs £2 to buy .It’s a great opportunity to get you out and 
about and to meet new people.  All are welcome. 

 Maureen Gardner, Individual Pensioner Member 
 

Remember if there is 
something you would 
like us to include in 
our next newsletter, 
for example a 
forthcoming event or 
an issue you’re 
campaigning on, 

please get in touch 



    

 

 

 

 

 

Since our last newsletter the SPF have been in attendance at several events including an Outside the Box 
‘We’re Here Too’ event, the Generations Working Together conference in Stirling and have also  had our 
information stall at the SOOPIR event in Paisley, organised by Renfrewshire Council and Renfrewshire 
Seniors Forum.  Remember if you hhaavvee  aannyy  ffoorrtthhccoommiinngg  eevveennttss  yyoouu  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  uuss  ttoo  aatttteenndd  wwiitthh  oouurr  

iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  ssttaallll,,  pplleeaassee  ggeett  iinn  ttoouucchh..    WWee  wwoouulldd  bbee  mmoorree  tthhaann  hhaappppyy  ttoo  ccoommee  aalloonngg..  

  

TThhee  2266tthh  AAnnnnuuaall  CCoonnffeerreennccee  ooff  tthhee  SSccoottttiisshh  PPeennssiioonneerrss  FFoorruumm  wwiillll  

ttaakkee  ppllaaccee  oonn  TTuueessddaayy  1133
tthh

  JJuunnee  22001177  iinn  DDuunnddeeee,,  vveennuuee  ttoo  bbee  

ccoonnffiirrmmeedd..  

TThhee  eevveenntt  iiss  ooppeenn  ttoo  aallll  SSPPFF  mmeemmbbeerrss  aanndd  aaffffiilliiaatteedd  oorrggaanniissaattiioonnss  

aanndd  gguueesstt  ssppeeaakkeerrss  hhaavvee  yyeett  ttoo  bbee  ffiinnaalliisseedd..  OOuurr  tthheemmee  tthhiiss  yyeeaarr  

wwiillll  bbee  oonn  lloonneelliinneessss  aanndd  iissoollaattiioonn  aanndd  hhooww  tthhiiss  iimmppaaccttss  oonn  oollddeerr  

ppeeooppllee  iinn  tthheeiirr  eevveerryyddaayy  lliivveess..  WWee  hhooppee  tthhaatt  yyoouu  ccaann  ccoommee  aalloonngg  

aanndd  cceelleebbrraattee  aannootthheerr  ssuucccceessssffuull  yyeeaarr  ffoorr  tthhee  SSPPFF..  

  

  
TThhee  SSPPFF  aarree  ddeelliigghhtteedd  ttoo  hhaavvee  rreecceennttllyy  eennddoorrsseedd  tthhiiss  wwoorrtthhwwhhiillee  

ccaammppaaiiggnn  wwhhiicchh  llooookkss  aatt  eennssuurriinngg  ccoonnssuummeerrss  hhaavvee  tthhee  rriigghhtt  ttoo  

cchhoooossee  hhooww  tthheeyy  rreecceeiivvee  tthheeiirr  ccoommmmuunniiccaattiioonnss  ffrroomm  tthheeiirr  bbaannkkss,,  

uuttiilliittyy  ccoommppaanniieess  aanndd  ootthheerr  sseerrvviiccee  pprroovviiddeerrss..    AAllll  ttoooo  oofftteenn,,  mmoorree  

aanndd  mmoorree  ccoommppaanniieess  aarree  nnooww  rreessttrriiccttiinngg  aacccceessss  ttoo  ppaappeerr  bbiillllss  aanndd  

aarree  iinnsstteeaadd  ccaalllliinngg  oonn  ccoonnssuummeerrss  ttoo  ccaarrrryy  oouutt  tthheeiirr  bbuussiinneessss  oonnlliinnee..    

TThhiiss  pprraaccttiiccee  ddooeess  nnoott  ssuuiitt  eevveerryyoonnee  aanndd  rreecceenntt  independent 
research shows that 81% of adults want to choose how they receive 
their important and sensitive information.  
 
A motion to the Scottish Parliament has recently been tabled by 
Sandra White MSP calling for support from MSP’s for the campaign.  

  

FFoorr  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  pplleeaassee  ggoo  ttoo  hhttttpp::////wwwwww..kkeeeeppmmeeppoosstteedduukk..ccoomm//ccaammppaaiiggnn  oorr  ccaallll  07718 098327  
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